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THIRD VICTORY.

Alabama Beaten 10--(> on Her
Own Grounds.

•

Boasted by the Referees—The Sewanee
Team Plays a Good,

Steady Game.

The result of the game at
Tuscaloosa Saturday with the
University of Alabama team was
such as to inspire confidence in
the eleven players who represent
Sewanee on the gridiron, while
it was not of a character to jus-
tify the unbounded self-esteem
apparently generated in some of
our chasers of the pigskin. Ala-
bama has undoubtedly a strong
team. Little red-headed Powers
at left end was something swift,
and Putnam at tackle gave Lord
no easy job. Had Shafer not
been disabled in the very begin-
ning of the game, the Alabama
players would have put up a very
strong game. It must be remem-
bered that Alabama had trained
a little over three weeks, while
we had been practicing for two
months, and in conditions more
favorable; again, the Alabama
men played under the disheart-
ening loss of their best player,
Shafer. who captained the Au-
burn team in '95. On the other
hand, the official score does not
nearly represent the real result of
the game. Laird's place kick
was clearly a goal, as the Ala-
bama player who caught it ac-
knowledged, and as was seen b}'
everybody in a position to see
clearly, but it was not allowed by
the referee. Again, Powers'
touchdown was made after the
ball had been fouled by one of
the Alabama men. It was called
back by the referee, but the um-
pire refused to allow the claim.

The ball was in Alabama's ter-
ritory throughout the game, ex-
cept twice, when it was kicked
over on our side of the line, and
then it was soon rushed back.
So that the superiority of our
team over that that played
against us should more adequate-
ly be represented by a score
of 15-0.

The Tuscaloosa game, played
aw a}' from home against adverse
conditions, showed a great im-
provement over the one of a week
before against Central. There
was only one fumble, which
speaks well for Wilder's steadi-
ness at quarter. The aggressive
game was quick and snappy, al-
though the gait was not nearly
fast enough to win against Geor-
gia and Auburn. On the de-
fensive, the line played a re-
markably strong game. The
tackles broke up the interference
in great shape, and the line in
general showed much improve-
ment in stopping line rushes. As
a whole, the team played a
strong, steady game. The team
work was much better. The
men are beginning to realize,
apparently, that a successful
football eleven must not consist
merely of star individual players.

The loss of Donaldson, two
days before the game, was dis-
couraging, and many fears were
entertained that Smith would
prove but a poor substitute.
However, "Denver" fairly earned
his S. His game at tackle se-
cured for him that position.

Siebels played half back in his
usual style, and handled the team
admirably. Colmore's plunges
through center and tackle rarely
failed to gain four or five yards.
Laird's game at end was excel-
lent. Lord's punts were re-
markable ; some of them aver-
aged fifty yards, and one was
sent twirling for a good sixty-
five.

Of the Alabama team the best
showing was made by Putnam,
Powers, and White. The game
in detail is as follows :

Shafer kicked oft'to Sewanee's
25-yard line. Davis rushed it
back 15 yards. In this play
Shafer collided with Colmore's
head and retired with a broken
collar bone. Colmore advanced
the ball 5 yards more. By short
sharp rushes and line plunges
the ball was carried over about
four minutes after call of time.
Colmore made touch down.
Laird kicked goal. Score: Se-
wanee 6, Alabama o.

Alabama kicks oft" to Se-
wanee's 20-yard line. Davis
catches and advances ball 20
yards. By steady rushes the
ball is advanced to Alabama's
45-yard line where the umpire
takes the ball away for alleged
holding in the line. On three
downs the requisite five yards
were not gained, and Alabama
is forced to kick from the center
of the field. Powers kicks. The
ball is fouled by Putnam, but
Powers catches it on the bound
and makes a pretty run of forty
yards for a touch down, the Se-
wanee players watching him in-
tently. The claim of foul is not
allowed by the umpire, and Ala-
bama is allowed to score the
touch down. McEachin kicks
goal. Score: Sewanee 6, Ala-
bama 6. Time, about 10 min-
utes.

Colmore kicked off" to Ala-
bama's 15-yard line. Ferguson
caught the ball advancing it 6
yards. By line plunges and runs
the ball is brought out to the 45-
yard line. Here Powers tries a
fake kick but is nicely tackled
by Laird, and loses on the deal.
The ball goes over to Sewanee
on downs on Alabama's 45-yard
line.

Sewanee rushes the ball
mainly by runs through the
tackles and plunges through the
line to Alabama's 15-yard line
where the ball is given Alabama
for holding. In the remainder
of the half the ball is in Ala-
bama's territory. Time is called
with the ball about the center of
the field. Score : 6-6.

SECOND HALF.

Colmore kicks off'to Alabama's
10-yard line. The ball is ad-
vanced by Ferguson for a short
gain. Several long end runs,
one by Powers gaining 25 yards,
bring the ball to our 45-yard
line, where Sewanee secures the
ball on a fumble, and carried it
steadily down the field. Several
kicks were exchanged in which
Lord far outpunted Powers. A
65 yard punt of -Jummy's" fell
behind the goal for a touch
back. Alabama kicked out from
the 25-yard line. Sewanee se-
cured the ball and carried it
irresistibly down the field.
Seibels made the second touch
down after a pretty tackle run of
15 yards. Wilder punted out,
Laird missed goal.

Alabama kicked oft' to Se-
wanee's 20-yard line. Sewanee
again rushed the ball down the
field. Kicks are exchanged by
which we gain, the ball being
brought back to Alabama's 20-
yard line. Alabama lost ball on
downs.

Sewanee carried the ball 15
yards further oy line plunges and
a pretty dash of Colmore's out-
side of tackle. With the ball on
Alabama's 5-yard line Sewanee
could not gain in three downs.
Davis tried for a goal from the
field. The kick was blocked,
Risley fell on the ball, but the
referee gave it to Alabama, who
failed to gain 3 downs. Powers
punts 30 yards. Seibels makes
a fair catch on the 40-yard line

where Laird kicks a field goal
from a place kick. The referee,
however, declared that it was no
goal.

Alabama kicked out from the
25-yard line to the center of the
field. Sewanee failed to gain in
three downs and kicked to Ala-
bama's 25-yard line. Alabama
rushed it back to the center field
and lost it there on downs just as
time was called.

The line up was as follows :
Sewanee. Position. Tuscaloosa.
Laird L. E Capt. Powers
Lord L. T Johnston
Risley L. G Ward
Farrar C McEachin
Colmore R. G Wilson
Smith R. T Putnam
Tanner, Capt R. E Sloan
Wilder Q^ B Ferguson
Seibles R. H White
Walts L. H Adams
„ 1, t, I . Shafer
Davis K B . . . . J Windham

Sewanee subs — King, S. B. Smith,
Tucker.

Alabama subs—Marriott, Ilarkins, W.
White.

Umpire and Referee—Blair and Wag-
onhurst, acting alternately.

Linesmen—Miles and Herring, King
and White.

Time of halves—Thirty minutes.
—^»m

The "S."
We are afraid that too little at-

tention is paid here by athletic
and unathletic students to the
wearing of the "S ." And it
was suggested to us that it
might be of interest to publish a
list of those now on the Moun-
tain who are privileged to wear
it. This honor is not as much
appreciated by some as it should
be. However, we believe this
matter should be kept before the
public, the names of those with
the privilege should be known,
and it should be the ambition of j
each student with any athletic
propensity whatsoever to gain
his "S" before bidding farewell
to the Mountain. While repre-
senting a less exalted sphere of
college life than that represented
by a Latin or Greek medal, yet
it stands often for more hard,
earnest and conscientious work
and more real unselfish and self-
sacrificing college spirit, and
should be so regarded.

One by one the colleges are
dropping into this custom of
giving the athletic student some
badge to distinguish him from
the rest of the student body.
Georgia is the latest to adopt
this plan, and we hope in a few
years to hear of all reputable
colleges having this vogue.
Those having "won the S" are
as follows :

Blacklock, Buchanan, L. H.
Colmore, Davis, Donaldson,
Farrar, W. M. Green, Jr., R. W.
Hogue, Johnston, S. B. Laird,
Lord, Parrott, Risley, Seibels,
J. M. Selden, D. T. Smith, R.
H. Smith, S. B. Smith, Tanner,
G. L. Tucker, Walts and Wilder,
and L. G. N. Williams.

The above list includes those
having played in an intercollegi- j
ate baseball or football game,
(the games with athletic clubs
not counting), and those having
won first or second places in an
intercollegiate track team meet.

—-»•««-—
A Medal for Gymnastics.

Vanderbilt has offered a med- |
al for the best all-round athlete
in gymnasium work. It is a
handsome gold medal and will
be given to the gymnast who
shows himself the best on all the
apparatus of the gym. The con-
test is open to co-eds also.

THE BIG FOUR.

Bird's Eye View of the Situa-
tion in the North.

The Standing of the Big Teams
Their Chances for the

Championship.

a n d

Now that the time for the big
games is approaching it is inter-
esting to compare the work of
the four leading elevens. By
the "big four" is understood
Yale, Harvard, Princeton and
University of Pennsylvania, but
even this early in the season
this classification has been dis-
puted by two colleges hitherto
considered as second rate. These
two who have already won lau-
rels enough for '96 are Lafayette
and the Carlisle Indians. The
former by her 0-0 game with
Princeton and her victory over
Pennsylvania 6-4 ; the latter by
playing three close and hard
games with the leaders ; Prince-
ton 6-22, Yale 6-12 and Harvard
0-4. Impartial observers be-
lieve that the game with Yale
should have been decided a tie
—the Indians being deprived of
another touch down and perhaps
goal through the referee's mis-
take about calling a "down." In
the game with Harvard the
crimson saved the day only by
their superb defensive work.
Cornell's work is scarcely wor-
thy of notice in connection with
the leading elevens.

About Oct. 25, the situation
was as follows : Princeton jubi-
lant over the games won from
University of Virginia, 48-0
Pennsylvania State 39-0. West
Point 11-0, Indians 22-6 and
Lehigh 16-0. Harvard happy
over defeating Cornell 13-4, also
Williams 6-0, Trinity 34-0 and
Wesle3-an 28-0. Yale some-
what chagrined over the result
of the Indian game 12-6,
although she had won from
Brown 18-0, Orange A. C. 12-0,
Amherst 12-0 and Williams 22-0.
University of Pennsylvania
greatly surprised and worried
over her defeat by Lafayette
6-4. Before that she had won
from Naval Cadets 8-0. Univer-
sity of Virginia 20-0 and Dart-
mouth 16-0. Nov. 1, saw things
look even brighter for Princeton
after her decided victory over
Cornell 37-0. Harvard showed
she was capable of a splendid
defense even though playing
with many substitutes in the
Carlisle Indian game. Further-
more she was successful in pre-
venting the Indians from scor-
ing, a feat that Yale and Prince-
ton were unable to accomplish.
Yale defeated Elizabeth A. C.
12-6 and West Point 16-2 during
the week. Pennsylvania show-
ed improvement and defeated
Brown quite handily. Indica-
tions now point to a Princeton
victory over Harvard Nov. 7.

It is almost too early to pre-
dict the results of the Harvard-
Pen nsylvania and Yale-Prince-
ton contests, though it seems
likely that Harvard and Prince-
ton will be the winners. How-
ever, Yale grit and determina-
tion may tell a different tale on
Nov. 21, as has often before been

the case. At present Princeton
has a splendid team. Capt.
Cockran, end ; Gailey, centre ;
Hildebrand and Church, tackles ;
Smith, quarter; Bannard and
Kelly, halves ; and Baird at full-
back, are particularly brilliant
players. The weakest points
are the two guards. Baird is
the best all-around full-back in
the country to-day. His punt-
ing is excellent and his drop-
kicking is unsurpassed. In four
recent games he has dropped
five goals from field: Two
against University of Virginia,
and one each in the games with
Pennsylvania State, West Point
and Cornell.

Harvard has experienced her
usual ill luck in regard to dis-
abled men. Many of her best
players, including her star half-
back, Capt. Wrightington, are
now on the hospital list. Her
chances are uncertain and de-
pend largely on the recovery of
injured players. Her centre
trio are noticeably strong.

Yale appears a bit overtrained
but will be sure to give a good
account of herself on Nov. 21.
The team is weaker than far
several years past and it is easily
seen that places left vacant by
Stillman at centre, ex-Capt.
Thorne at half and Butterworth
and Letton at full-back, can not
be as satisfactorily filled this
year.

Pennsylvania will probably
show a decided improvement in
her coming games. Hitherto
her team work has been poor
and several of the men seemed
misfits. Pennsylvania's great
error in the Lafayette game was
in transferring Woodruff" to full-
back. He is again at guard and
for the full-back position Morice
has proved to be quite a "find."
Wharton and Woodruff", the
giant guards, also Gelbert and
Minds, half-backs, have already
done great work for their team.
Judging from past work and
present indications the respective
rank of the leaders is—Prince-
ton, Harvard or Yale, Pennsyl-
vania. Harvard's exact strength
is uncertain.

GEO. W. HODGSON, '94.
New York, Nov. 2, 1896.

0-0.
The Grammar School scrub

game last Saturday afternoon
was quite exciting. Neither side
was able to score on the other
and the ball seesawed up and
down the field. The Grammar
School evidently has the best
team this year that it has had for

I some time and one which cer-
tainly would give good account
ofitselfifit plays any of the
neighboring High school teams.

m»^

Track Athletics.
Virginia has been asked to-

join Johns Hopkins and Chapel
Hill in the organization of a
league for the furtherance of
track athletics. Picked men
from the three universities art' t«>
compete in the spring for the
crown of wild olive.—Collate
'lapics.
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BII.I.Y BRYAN : Where am I
at?

Ts Mr. Bryan satisfied, or shall
we cut the dikes?

BRYAN. Atjjeld, Tillman :
When shall we tliree meet again ?

BRYAN to Capt. McNeal: Ah,
Captain, had T but known that
16 to 1 meant 16 votes for Mc-
Kinley to one for mr

T H E PURPLE knows it is bad
form for a college paper to de-
scend lo the level of politics, but it
begs indulgence this once. It
is a case of speak or "bust."

' ' "ALL signs failed this year,
even rain-bows, and poor Mr.
Bryan was washed off the face
of the errlh bv such a flood of
non-partisan indignation as has
not been since the days of Noah.

T H E hall league system seems
to be interfering with the work
of the sen!) 'cam. This will
never do, Bolii Tuesday and
Wednesday afternoons the Var-
sity had to get along as best it
could w it'i no scrub to play
against and consequently a loss
of very valuable time. It is too
near to Thanksgiving now for
there to be any interference with
the regular work of the Varsity.
If the hall league teams con-
tinue to take men away from the
scrub then tin y must suspend
operations except when the
Varsity is away.

SAM JONES having once de-
livered himself of a tirade against
the Democratic party, and hav-
ing provoked considerable
laughter among his Republican
auditors, put a sudden quietus
on their mirth and relieved the
chagrin of the Democrats pres-
ent by adding. "But I never was
low down enough to vote the
black Republican ticket." Once
we would have said, Bravo, Sam !
O tern for a! O mores! This
year T H E PURPLE would have
cast a solid vote for Willie Mc-
Kinley, if the judges had allowed
it, and would have cast it with a
vengeance. We shall never for-
give our tf.vtinguished trustee for
inserting that "16 to 1" clause in
the Chicago platform. It was
the last straw that broke our
party allegiance. You " hadn't
oughter" done it, Captain.

TULANE ETHICS.
Tulane is a member of the

Southern Intercollegiate Athlet-
ic Association. She scheduled
a game of football to be played
on October 24th in New Orleans
with Louisiana State University.

In pursuance of a request,
Manager Nixon, of Tulane, sent
the manager of the L. S. U.
team one week before the date
of the game a list of 22 players
from which his team was to be
selected. On the day appointed
for the game, Baton Rouge went
to New Orleans.

The morning of that day, Man-
| ager Nixon submitted to the

manager of the L. S. U. team
the matriculation card of Mr.
Estopinal, a certificate that W.
D. Wills had matriculated in the
Sugar Chemistry Department
another certificate that Joseph
R. Bowling and Edward C.
Hyatt had been admitted to
graduate courses, an affidavit of
Louis J. Genella and A. Dupleche
to the effect that they were at-
tending the Medical Department
and -would matriculate when that
department opened, and an affi-
davit of Louis Bush to the effect
that he intended to matriculate as
a student in the Law Department
when it opened.

Although not one of these
seven names appeared on the
list sent to her, Baton Rouge
made no objection to any of
them. When the teams lined up,
of the 22 players whose names
appeared on the list only 4 took
part in the game. The remain-
ing 7 were men of whom Baton
Rouge had heard nothing until
she arrived in New Orleans to
play the game.

To put it very mildly, this
team that Tulane put in the field
was a little unorthodox. Had
Baton Rouge held her to the
rules of the Association, all of
Tulane's team except 4 would
have been ineligible. But, either
from magnanimity or stress of
circumstances, Baton Rouge
waived objections to the 7 inel-
igible players, and the game
"proceeded until between 10 and
15 minutes of the second half
had been played, and the score
stood 2 to o in favor of Tulane.
L. S. U. had possession of the
ball on Tulane's 10-yard line,
first down, when, without cessa-
tion of play or request for time,
a Tulane player left the field and
Brooke ran from the side line to
replace him." Baton Rouge pro-
tested against Brooke's playing,
on the ground that he was not a
student of Tulane. Captain Ge-
nella, so our authority says, said
that it was true that Brooke was
not a student, but that he in-
tended to matriculate! Our au-
thority says Captain Genella was
asked if Brooke would make an
affidavit to that effect, and his
reply was, No. The referee
thereupon ruled that Brooke
could not play. Captain Genella
said he would forfeit the game
before he would play without
Brooke, and left. The referee
very rightly declared the game
forfeited by Tulane to L. S. U.

It seems that Brooke is a
brother of the famous U. of Pa.
fullback, for whom he was mis-
taken by the L. S. U. team, and
just the week before the Baton
Rouge game had played on the
Tulane \ Alumni team against
Tulane.

How to characterize such con-
duct as that of Tulane nonpluses

us. To say that it was babyish,
preposterously babyish, ex-
presses but feeblv the humorous
side of her most remarkable be-
havior, and there is a serious
side to it—a very serious side.
But for that she will be held to
account when the S. I. A. A.
meets in December, and given
an opportunity to show why she
shall not be suspended from the
Association.

It is almost too much to ask
one to believe, but College Spirit
is authority for the statement
that Tulane has appealed from
the decision of the referee.
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DEPARTMENT OF

" VANDERBILT'S MISTAKE."
In a recent letter to the Vice-

Chancellor, Dr. Dudley, of Van-
derbilt, says that the manager of
their football team cid take 1
every precaution to see that the j
Centre College team conformed
to the standard of eligibility set
by the Southern Intercollegiate
Athletic association. That the
manager of Centre's team agreed
to abide by the constitution of the |
Association, and made the cer-
tificate of the eligibility of his
players as required by it and
that in spite of the agreement
and the certificate, Centre gross-
ly violated the clauses of the
constitution governing eligibility
of players.

T H E PURPLE is very much
gratified to learn that Vander-
bilt, whose power for good or
for evil in the cause of pure ath-
letics in the South is so great, is
not at fault in this matter, as
might have been gathered from
our editorial last week, and as
we were a little inclined to be-
lieve ourselves, in the absence
of any statement to the contrary
in the Hustler's various com- !

I

ments on the game.
This makes it the more im- ]

perative that at the meeting of j
the S. I. A. A. next month, Cen-
tre College be branded '-Un-
clean," and that a treatment of
carbolic acid and chloride of
lime be recommended to her.

HUGH PRICE HUGHES, the great
London preacher, once said a
man should never preach a long
sermon—unless he made it as
broad and as deep as it was
long. The Bishop's sermon
last Sunday, judged by the Se-
wanee twenty-minute standard
was a long sermon—but it was
as broad and as deep as it was
lung. It was broader and deeper
and should be long remembered.
It was as broad as an earnest,
observant, fearless, thoughtful
Kuman man, consecrated to the
highest good of 'humanity, who
for three score years has heard
and heeded the beating pulse and
throbbing heart of the great
world in which he lives, and
moves, and loves, could make it.
It was as deep as the mystery
of life, as profound as the
problem of pleasure and pain. It
was the Bishop's old, old ser-
mon on Samson. "I will go
out as at other times before, and
shake myself. And he wist not
that the Lord was departed from
him." The sermon loses noth-
ing, gains much, by repetition.
It is infused with the elixir of
life. Its message was true yes-
terday, is to-day, and will be
forever. The sermon is as
strong in its old age as its sub-
ject was in his youth. The
Bishop lias preached this sermon
at Sewanee before. Let who

[ Continued on .ft// paa;e.\
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The four Gems of American
High and Medium Grade Bicycles

Columbias, Hartfords, ^I :>ular

Always keep.
The crackajacks. IVILMIdl lyi O j in front.

BASE BALLS, LAWN TENNIS, FOOT BALLS.

Bicycle Suits, Sweaters, Sporting and Athletic Goods.

To the Students:
What every .student Wants and Needs is the lest, most

stylish and most durable Shoes for the least money possible.
This is just what tve offer, we carry nothing hut the Lest Shoes
in All Styles and Kinds, and we have Just Received a most
complete Line of Spring and Summer Shoes. Call on our
Sewanee agent, JR. W. Hogue, at St. Luke's Hall.

MAXWELL HOUSE SHOE CO.,
403 Church Street, NASHVILLS.

Fine c
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fact

For Anything You Want.!
In fact

DEALER IN

FRESH MEATS
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MEATS DELIVERED UPON
ORDER.

PURE, CLEAN ICE
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COWAN, TENN
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day.

L. C-^GARRABRANT,
flanager.
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DORIDER & SIDEBOTTOM
NASHV LLE, TENNESSEE.

ke Crearri, Sherbet
All Orders Given Prompt Attention.

THE HAZEL EYES.

Sweetheart of mine, thy hazel eyes,
Î ook into mine in roguery,
Twinkling as stars in far off skies,
Or as the light far out at sea,
Now glance they up in mock surprise
And glance they down to schemes devise ;
And now they innocently arise
To parry glances shot by me—

Sweetheart of mine.

Some talk of orators, so wise,
Who, speaking, gain the mastery,
Some tell of gestures in replys
But far less potent can they be
Than one glance from thy loyal eyes,

Sweetheart of mine!
— Tennessee University Magazine.

PERSONALS.

Miss Eva Fairbanks is visiting
the Misses DuBose at Fairmount.

Mrs. Tucker will spend the
winter at Nashville.

Mrs. Brooks, of South Carolina,
is visiting her son, Mr. Preston
Brooks.

Mrs. Preston left last Thursday
on a visit to Tampa, Fla. She will
be gone seven I weeks.

All Agents prices for suits dis-
counted five per cent., if you don't
believe it go and see Freese.

Miss Johnnie Tucker will spend
the winter at Springfield, 111., visit-
ing the Misses Allen.

Messrs. Spillman, Davis and R.
M. G ray visited Cowan on business
Thursday.

Miss Tina Cleveland, who has
been staying at Miss Miller's, left
Thursday for Columbia, Tenn.

Major and Mrs. Fairbanks left
Wednesday for their winter home
in Fernandina, Fla.

#12.75 f°r a Suit made to Order
at Freese's, guaranteed in every
particular.

The Homiletic society adjourned
immediately after roll call Wednes-
day evening, as the members wish-
ed to get the election returns.

Dr. Rainold left the Mountain
Tuesday. He intends to return to
Sewanee and resume his practice
next year.

Guessing at Facts is a miserable
business! Don't do it. Get at
them direct. Go to Freese and get
his prices and styles on fall suits,
and be convinced. It will pay you.

A letter has been received from
"Old Soap," congratulating the
team on its success so far, and say-
ing he will be in Nashville on
Thanksgiving Day.

The Varsity plays Georgia Mon-
day in Athens. A report of the
game wili be received at the Sup-
ply Store. It will certainly come
this time.

The telegram which was to come
with the account of the Tuscaloosa
game has not yet put in an appear-
ance. It was filed at Tuscalaosa
but never sent by the operator
there. A complaint will be made
to the Western Union Company.

Cap and Gown '9(5.
The Trinity Term of '96 is

drawing to a dose and to-day
friends the Cap and Gown is
several hundred dollars in debt.
The annual of '96, in every other
respect such an unqualified suc-
cess, bids fair to be a financial
failure. The business managers
left the University soon after the
annual was published, and their
work amounted practically to
nothing. But the chief blame

scription price $1.00 per year.
Address Union Quoin Company, j
Publishers, 3158 Dearborn Street,

( Chicago, 111.
—«•«••»—

The new book "Football" by
Camp and Deland contains over
four hundred pages and is well
illustrated with diagrams for the
various plays described. It is

I tastefully gotten up, the cover
I being red slumped with gold.
I The price of the book is two

dollars, and the reputation of the
; authors in the college football

world should ensure its having a
laro;e sale.

. Stief feweiry Co.,
208 aud 210 Un jn S;., NASHVILLE, TFNN.

DIAMONDS, WATCHES <f JEWELRY
Muaufacl uivrs of

nesday for Fernandina, Fla., where
she will spend the winter.

rests upon the student body.

When man}' of the fraternities,

clubs and other organizations

presented in the Cap and

Gown fail to pay in full, and
The Secretary of the Navy, Hon. ; s o m e ; l t a]]^ for t h e i , . represen-

Ililary A. Herbert, spent a few tation, and when stacks of annu-
h o u r s on t h e M o u n t a i n W e d n e s d a y . , R j g ] j e ]n « . U n c l e B o b V o f f i c e >

M r s . C l e v e l a n d , w h o has s p e n t j w h e r e is t h e m o n e y to c o m e

the.past two months on the Moun- from to defray the heavy ex-
tain left Thursday for Columbia, p e n s e n e c e s s a r y t 0 i t s publica-

tion ? Almost every student on
Francis T. Constant who has the Mountain is a member of

been for several years a prominent
student in the University received

some organization that is repre-
sented in the Cap and Gown,

his LL. B. degree last week. He
left Thursday for Nashville whence
he will proceed to his home
Illawara, La.

William W. Van Ness, an old
Student of the University, who has 1

, ,. , .. .-' anvthing for bus University willlor the past few years been living! . .
• .. ., . c • • • ... , • ' buv at the very least one copy of
111 South Africa, is visiting his • ' J

mother on the Mountain. H i s | the Cap and Gown. The frater-

and if each one would pay his
individual due, to the organiza-

l n I

J tion the matter would be partly
solved. It is taken for granted
that every student who cares

stories of African life are quite re-
markable and extremely entertain-
ing. Mr. Van Ness leaves in a
few days for his home in Bulawayo,
Matabeleland, South Africa.

LOCALS.

The Tulane game is cancelled by
the Vicksburg Fair Manager.

R. W. Hogue has been placed in
charge of the business matters of
the Cap and Gown.

Men's and Boy's Mackintoshes
and Rubber Coats from $3.75 and
upwards at Freese's.

Dr. Starr and Mr. Colmore took
advantage of the holiday last Mon-
day for a hunt.

A new lot of solid gold Sewanee
pins have just been received, and
are on sale at the Supply Store.

Buy a copy of the Cap and Gown
before leaving for the winter.
They can be got from R. M,
DuBose or R. W. Ilogue.

nities have undertaken the re-
sponsibility of publishing the
annual and any deficit will have
to be paid b}- them.

Let every student and every
professor determine that he will
do all in his power to make the
Cap and Gown of'96 as great a
success financially as every one
acknowledges it to be in every
other way.

International.
The International Magazine for

November contains a very odd
ghost story translated from the
Russian by Prof. Wiener, of Har-
vard, together with the usual
selection of the best stories from
current European literature. It is
said to be of special interest to
college men. The poster of the
International for November repre-
sents a football player, and is a
striking piece of work, well worthy
of being framed and hung up. Sub-

Gold Medals, Society and Class

Badges and Pins.

At a recent meeting of the
faculty of Cornell University,
the degree of Bachelor of
Science in Architecture was
abolished and the degree of
Bachelor of Architecture was

i adopted instead. It is believed
that Cornell is the first college to
confer this degree.— *ix.

Ohelidon.
Last Friday afternoon the Cheli- !

: don held its regular meeting at St.
Luke's hall. Mr. Beckwith led. !
Messrs. Witsell and Waring were
initiated into the society.

The largest and finest, variety of NOVELTIES, su i t ed for W e d d i n g ,
Auniversa ly , Birthday, <>r Hol iday P r e s e n t s t<. l>e (bund in the South.

Orders by mail promptly attended to. Repairing a specialty. Send
for illustrated catalogue.

JAMES B. CARR, Manager.

R. M. KIRBY-SMITH,
SEWANEE AGENT FOR

WMMMER
Merchant Tailors.

A Full Line of Spring and Summer Samples for 1896 now
on hand at Kivby-Smith Hall.

Subscribe
for
The Purple,
one
dollar a
term.

R1GHA\OND
Straight Cut No.

1 Cigarettes.

COLUMBIA INSTITUTE
Maury County, Tennessee.

-:- FOUNDED BY BISHOPS POL!: AND CTEY IN 1835. -:-

A BOARDING SCHOOL FOR YOUNG LADIES.
For Catalogues address Rev. F. A. SHOUP, D.D., Rector.

E I. W. BAIOLD, Deis!, gairmount
Col legeOF NEW ORLEANS,

Will be at Sewanee for the re-
mainder of the term. Office, op-
posite University Supply Store,
Anderson cottage. Special hours,
2 :oo to 6 :oo p.m.

A. G. Spalding & Bros. |

Terms Commence March 26th and
August 4th, 1896.

Summer Course in Music. Art, and
Elocution. For information, address

Win. H. DuBOSE, M.A., Principal,
Monteastle, Tennessee.

FOOT B A L L E ^ S
for the player — Jackets.
Shoes, Stockings, Jerseys,
Shin Guards, etc. Spald-
ing's Official Intercolle-
giate Foot Ball, officially
adopted by the Intercolle-
giate Association. Com-
plete Catalogue Fall and
Winter Sp rts free. " The
Name the Guarantee."

Cigarette smokers WHO art' willing to pay
allttle more than the price charged for the
ordinary trade Cigarettes, will find this
brand superior to all others.

These cigarettes are made from the bright-
est, most delicately flavored and highestcost
gold leaf grown In Virginia. This is the old
and original brand of St raight Cut Cigarettes
and was brought out by us In the year 1875.

Beware of imitations', and observe that the
firm name as below is on every package,

ALLEN & GINTER,
The American Tobacco Oomp'y

Successor, Manufacturer,
RICHMOND, VIRGINIA.

A. Q. SPALDING & BROS.,
Largest Manufacturers of Athletic, and

Bicycle Supplies in the World.

NFW YORK CHICAGO PHILADELPHIA

N&sbville,

The New Link Cufl"

CIENTO
[Patent applied for.]

• • • •

St,

i-ff } a
-n

SS58S8!

5>t. Louis
R'y.

I THE GREAT THROUGH-CAR ROUTE.

Diebl & Lord,
NASHVILLE, TENN.

SOLE AGENTS FOR

CELEBRATED
BOTTLED BEERS.

These three brands ranked first over 500
competitors at the World's Fair.

83

o
c
cr

A BARGAIN.
Have you had our 5-quire box

of paper and 100 envelopes?
Price, 50 cents and 38 cents
postage. Can be had in rough
or smooth surface.

Also, our 2-quire box and two
packages of envelopes, 25 cents
and 18 cents postage. Rough or
smooth surface.

CROTHERS & KORTH,
246 Fourth Avenue, A'ew fork City.

Via ATLANTA to Florida and the
Southeast. Three through trains daily
between Nashville, Chattanooga, and
Atlanta, with Dixie Flyer and Quick-
step. Double daily line of sleeping cars
to and from Floride.

Via MCKENZIE and MEMPHIS to
Arkanksas, Texas, West and Southwest.
Through coaches and sleepers to Mem-
phis, making close connection with fast
trains to all points West and Southwest.
This is many miles the shortest and many
hours the quickest line to the Southwest.

Via CHATTANOOGA to and from East
Tennessee, Virginia, and the East.
Through sleepers from Chattanooga to
New York and Washington.

Via NASHVILLE to and from the
West and Northwest. Double daily
trains to and from Atlanta and St. Louis,
Chicago, Louisville, and Cincinnati, etc.

For tickets, rates, and sleeping-car
berths applp to

W.W.KNOX, T. A.,
Union Depot.

A. H. KOBIITSON, T. Ay
Maxwell House,

W. L. DANLEY, G. P. T. A

NASHVILL E.

gorrey & ge.r
(Successors to U. \V. Currey * Co.)

Prepared to fill an;/ and all or-
ders for

FLOWERS
Through the

season. Your orders are solicited*
Cor. Church and Spruce Sts.,

NASHVILLE

CM
RICHMOND, VA.,

Of

JUNGERMANN & CO.

Paper and Toliacco Cigarettes & Cheroots
Our (ioods are Unexcelled for Quality]^

and Natural Flavor.

SOUARE.'
TidTKT3STESSEE



T H E S E W A N E E P U R P L E . *

Reading Among Students.

Much can be said of the elec-
tive system in universities both
J>ro and con, but we will touch
now on only one point, which
is con—that is, that the students
in selecting their own schedules
are apt often to take a schedule
that will keep them always
•"boning," with never a minute
to spare for anything else. The
first thing that suffers is his out-
ride reading. When a man has
six or seven, and sometimes even
-eight classes, to keep up, it is be-
yond reason to expect him to
read even the daily news. Con-
sequently we find among the av-
erage gownsmen a woful lack of
any knowledge of contemporary
literature. All can talk of Scott
and Dickens and George Eliot
with a moderate amount of intel-
ligence ; but when you commence
to question a little nearer our
own times they begin to hem and
haw, make excuse, and say they
have had so little time to read in
the last three or four years ;
Latin and Greek and Mathe-
matics has absorbed their time.
But whose fault is it? Why did
they not think of this when they
went before the schedule com-
mittee ?

This state of things should
•certainly be remedied. Every
man who lays any claim to edu-
cation or culture must keep
abreast of his times. Each man
in a university ought to know
what is going on in the litera-
ture and politics of his times, and
if one must drop a class to do
this, then it is better to drop the
class. The drudgery of class
work is not all of a college edu-
cation. But if each student
could train himself to make use
•of his spare time he would be
surprised to see how much he
could do. A plan suggested by
the Professor of English is one of
much merit. Always have some
book on hand to read. Keep it
in a convenient place, and if one
has a few minutes before or af-
ter meals, or at other times du-
ring the day, pick it up if only for
five minutes. Or when one gets
tired at night, a few minutes'
reading will entirely relieve
one's mind. After some prac-
tice this use of spare moments
will become a habit, and the re-
sults will be beyond all expecta-
tion. One student tells us that
during the last year he has read
all of Scott in this way, and
Prof. Trent is said to have read
all of Horace and Homer in the
few moments spent in waiting
for his lecture hours.

We have noticed of late some
awakening among the students
in this respect, and we hope the
progress will continue.

However, all the blame cannot
be laid on large schedules. The
trouble often lies deeper. Some
students are too worthless either
to take up decent schedules or
to read even an interesting novel.
But in writing this article we are
not addressing this, but the more
ambitious class—those really in
•earnest in educating and training
their minds.

These few remarks are not
without suggestions from expe-
rience and direct contact with
this subject. One of the best
gages ofSewanee's progress can
be seen in the Chelidon Society,
which represents certainly a
standard much higher than Se-
wanee's average. At a recent
discussion of "Modern Realistic

Writers and Literature," the lack
of genuine acquaintance with
the subject was remarkable. The
same subject was discussed in
Pi Omega a little later, and the
same result was more painfully
apparent. We only give this as
an instance. Many others could
be given if time would allow ;
but this will serve to call the at-
tention of the student body to
the state that exists, and one step
is taken towards a remedy.

ADDITIONAL EDITORIALS

[ Continued from 1st page]

dares say how
writer has heard

often. The
it twice. He

expects to be at Sewanee two I
j'ears longer. He hopes to hear
it twice more. It is a splendid
standard for a man to measure
himself b}- once a year.

He must be fast asleep in the
lap of Delilah, and utterly shorn j
of his moral strength, who hears
the dear old Bishop's olt repeat-
ed warning and does not go out
and "shake" himself.

"There is a time, we know not when,
A place, we know not where,

That marks the destiny of man,
For glory or despair."

THE rather unfavorable state
of affairs in football which pre-
vailed at the opening of the sea-
son has completely changed.
The team which was then look-
ed upon as hopelessly weak has
developed strength beyond our
expectations and some of the
individual men, of whom
comparatively little was expect-
ed, have turned out to be excep-
tionally good players. The
team this year seems to have
greater power of holding to-
gether and is almost free from
that fatal tendency of the aver-
age Sewanee team to become
discouraged when the opposing
team gets ahead. The recent j
victory in Alabama shows that I
we have a strong, plucky team |
which can be depended upon to
give a good account of itself if it
has regular hard practices
against the scrub. But a good
scrub is absolutely essential.

IT was free and unlimited,
and it was white; but it was j
snow—not silver.

COLLEGE NEWS.

The University of Pennsyl-
vania will organize a basket-ball
team this year.

Williams has been formally
awarded the championship in
baseball for 1896 of the New
England Intercollegiate Base-
ball Association.

A meeting was held recently
of the representatives of Yale,
Wesleyan and Trinity for the
purpose of organizing a basket-
ball league.

Rutgers College is going to
try the plan of absolute self-gov-
ernment for the students.

Princeton has started a mili-
tary organization and a company
has been formed called the
"Mercer Blues."—Ex.

Columbia, Yale and Prince-
ton have agreed to send golf
teams to compete in the intercol-
legiate team match at Ardsley
Casino sometime in November,
but Harvard has declined.—
Tale l\ews.

There is an organization at
Stanford University, called the
Practical Politics Reading Club
which has for its aim systematic

newspaper reading on political
questions.

University of Kansas has
adopted red and blue for her
colors.

Osgood, Pennsylvania's great
half-back, was recently killed in
Cuba while leading the patriots
in a fierce charge.

Ex-Captain Waters, .of -Har-
vard, is giving a course of lec-
tures on "Tricks in Football"'in
various New England colleges.

Cornell has decided to have
no more professional football
coaches. Her alumni will here-
after be drawn upon for coaches.

Football in the South.
Vanderbilt seems to be getting

in better shape every day.
Hughes has resumed his place
at centre, and the team is work-
ing with much snap and vigor.
An abundance of material seems
to be on hand waiting to be
picked from. The game with
Missouri is eagerly looked for-
ward to, and a victory is ex-
pected.

Auburn is behindhand this
year in getting out her paper,
consequently news from her is
hard to get. But the general
opinion seems to be that she has
a very strong team. Her recent
games, though not with the
larger colleges, show that the
team is strong, quick, and does
not fumble.

Georgia is elated over her re-
cent victory. She defeated
North Carolina 24—16, and is
confident of winning the game
with Auburn on Thanksgiving.
She has a strong team, and one
which will doubtless be a close
contestant for the championship
of this portion of the South.

At Chapel Hill things are
somewhat blue at present over
the result of the game with
Georgia. Last year the North
Carolina team was so markedly
superior to most of the teams in
this part of the country that her
defeat this year comes rather
hard.

The Tulane team seems to be
rather weak, in spite of the san-
guine prophecies ot College
Spirit.

At Tuscajoosa football seems
to be quite popular. The team
is quite a strong one, judging
from the game with Sewanee,
but, as the Crimson- White has
not appeared, news from Ala-
bama is hard to get.

T I M E T A B L E

N.C.&ST.LRY
TRACY CITY BRANCH

TRAINS TO COWAN.

No. 120 Leaves 6:20 A. W
No. :22 " io :55 "
No. 124 " 3:10 P. M
No. 126 " 5:15 "

TRAINS TO TRACY CITY.

No. 121 Leaves 9:15 A. M
No. 123 " 1 :o5 P. M
No. 125 " 5 :i5 "
No. 127 " 8:05 "

These trains carry express.

MAIN LINE.
TRAINS SOUTH FROM COWAN.

No. 1 Leaves 12 125 P. M
No. 3 " 11 :^9 "
No. 5 " . . .,., ... 7:18 "

TRAINS NORT<H FROM COWAN.

No. 2 Leaves . .;/ 4 :o2 P. M.
No. 4 " " 3:37 A.M.
No. 6 " t7 :37 "

Supper, 15 min. tBreakfast, 1.5 min.

SEWANEE, TENNESSEE.

Under the joint control of fifteen dioceses of the Protestant
Episcopal Church.

Situated half way between Nashville and Chattanooga, on
the Cumberland Plateau, 2,100 feet above sea level.

The work of the University continues through the summer
months, and the long vacation is given in the winter.

The courses of study n the Academic Department are en-
tirely elective, and the ch iracter of ENTRANCE EXAMINATIONS
varies with the several courses.

THE ACADEMIC DEPARTMENT, organized in twelve
distinct Schools, provides courses of studies for the degrees of
B. Lt., B. S., C. E., B. A., and M. A.

T H E THEOLOGICAL DEPARTMENT, organized in
six schools, under control of the Southern Bishops of the Prot-
estant Episcopal Church, confers upon its graduates the title
" Graduate in Divinity," and upon those who take the special
honor course, the degree of B. D.

T H E MEDICAL DEPARTMENT, organized in eight
schools, begins its session in March and closes in December, pro-
viding a thorough course of study, extending over two annual
terms of ten months each, in the Science of Medicine, leading up
to the degree of M. D. Every care has been taken to make the
standard in this department exceptionally high. Medical students
are entitled to all the privileges of the Academic Department.

THE LAW DEPARTMENT, under the direction of
Prof. B. J. RAMAGE, Ph. D., provides thorough courses extend-
ing over two years, in Roman, Constitutional, and Common
Law, with special instruction in Mercantile Law, Law of Com-
mon Carriers, etc. Special Summer Lectures by eminent law-
yers, are given in this School in the months of July and August.

A SPECIAL BUSINESS COURSE, in Finance and Econo-
my, is provided for students not wishing to study for degrees.
The course extends over two years and includes the study of
Book-keeping, Commercial Law, Banking, Political Science, etc.

THE SEWANEE GRAMMAR SCHOOL prepares boys for
this and other universities and for business.

.The Lent Term of the University began March 19, 1896.
The Trinity Terms begins August 6, 1896.
For information address

B. LAWTON WIGGINS, M.A.
Vice-Chancellor. Se-.vanee, Tennentee.

You only see

One Line

That's because there is only ona
line running Through Coaches,
Free Reclining Chair Cars and
Pullman Palace Sleepers be-
tween Memphis and principal
points in Arkansas and Texas
without change.

This line traverses the finest
Farming, Grazing and Timber
Lands and reaches the most
prosperous Towns and Cities in
the GEEAT SOUTHWEST.

IT IS THE ^

WRITE
FOK A
COPY

W. Q. ADAMS,
Traveling Pass. Agnt,

Of "Homes in the Southwest," "Through
Texas," "Texas Lands," or "Truth about
Arkansas." Mailed to any address upon
application.

E. W. LaBEAUME,
( i n l . Pass, and I Ickt Agt.,

NASHVILLE, TENN. ST. LOUIS, HO.

If yon mistake this for an advertisement,

IDOILSTT R E A D IT.

We just want to tell you something that will
be valuable to you if you are wise. It is not
much of a secret, and we wouldn't be astonished
if you knew it already. What do you wantl We
don't care what it is, go down to the UNIVER-
SITY SUPPLY STORE and they've got it. If
they haven't they'll get it.


